
Hong Kong Customs seizes suspected
dangerous drugs worth about $5.2
million (with photo)

     â€‹Hong Kong Customs seized about 5 kilograms of suspected
methamphetamine at the Shenzhen Bay Control Point on April 18, and about
3.5kg of suspected methamphetamine and about 300 grams of suspected heroin at
Quarry Bay yesterday (May 22). The total estimated market value was about
$5.2 million. 

     Customs on April 18 inspected an express parcel, posted from the United
States and declared as books, at the Shenzhen Bay Control Point. Later,
several wooden book boxes, which concealed about 5kg of suspected
methamphetamine, were found inside the parcel. After a follow-up
investigation, officers conducted a controlled delivery operation in Quarry
Bay yesterday and arrested a 30-year-old man suspected to be connected with
the case. More seizures, including about 3.5kg of suspected methamphetamine,
about 300g of suspected heroin and a batch of suspected drug packaging
paraphernalia, were made at a nearby residence. 

     The arrested man, who claimed to be unemployed, has been charged with
one count of attempting to traffic in a dangerous drug and one count of
trafficking in a dangerous drug. He will appear at the Eastern Magistrates'
Courts tomorrow (May 24).

     Under the Dangerous Drugs Ordinance, trafficking in a dangerous drug is
a serious offence. The maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $5
million and life imprisonment.

     Members of the public may report any suspected drug trafficking
activities to Customs' 24-hour hotline 2545 6182, its dedicated crime-
reporting email account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk), or online form
(eform.cefs.gov.hk/form/ced002). 
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Appointment of non-permanent judge
from another common law jurisdiction
of the Court of Final Appeal

The following is issued on behalf of the Judiciary:
 
     The Chief Executive has, on the recommendation of the Judicial Officers
Recommendation Commission and with the endorsement of the Legislative
Council, made the following appointment:
 
     Non-permanent judge from another common law jurisdiction of the Court of
Final Appeal
     ———————————————————————————————
     (for a term of three years commencing May 24, 2024)
     The Honourable James Leslie Bain Allsop

Company and its two responsible
officers fined $92,500 for
contravening Employment Ordinance

     Rayland International Cooperation Limited and its two responsible
officers, a director and a manager, were prosecuted by the Labour Department
(LD) for violation of the requirements under the Employment Ordinance (EO).
The company and its two responsible officers pleaded guilty at the Kwun Tong
Magistrates' Courts today (May 23) and were fined a total sum of $92,500.
      
     The company wilfully and without reasonable excuse contravened the
requirement of the EO, failing to pay four employees' wages within seven days
after the expiry of the wage periods and the termination of employment
contracts, totalling about $645,000. The two responsible officers concerned
were prosecuted and convicted for their consent, connivance or neglect in
part of the above offences.
            
     "The ruling helps disseminate a strong message to all employers,
directors, managers and responsible officers of companies that they have to
pay wages to employees within the statutory time limit stipulated in the EO,"
a spokesman for LD said.

     â€‹"The LD will not tolerate these offences and will spare no effort in
enforcing the law and safeguarding employees' statutory rights," the
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spokesman added.

Effective Exchange Rate Index

     The effective exchange rate index for the Hong Kong dollar on Thursday,
May 23, 2024 is 106.2 (up 0.1 against yesterday's index).

Inspection of aquatic products
imported from Japan

     In response to the Japanese Government's plan to discharge nuclear-
contaminated water at the Fukushima Nuclear Power Station, the Director of
Food and Environmental Hygiene issued a Food Safety Order which prohibits all
aquatic products, sea salt and seaweeds originating from the 10
metropolis/prefectures, namely Tokyo, Fukushima, Ibaraki, Miyagi, Chiba,
Gunma, Tochigi, Niigata, Nagano and Saitama, from being imported into and
supplied in Hong Kong.
 
     For other Japanese aquatic products, sea salt and seaweeds that are not
prohibited from being imported into Hong Kong, the Centre for Food Safety
(CFS) of the Food and Environmental Hygiene Department will conduct
comprehensive radiological tests to verify that the radiation levels of these
products do not exceed the guideline levels before they are allowed to be
supplied in the market.
 
     As the discharge of nuclear-contaminated water is unprecedented and will
continue for 30 years or more, the Government will closely monitor and step
up the testing arrangements. Should anomalies be detected, the Government
does not preclude further tightening the scope of the import ban.
 
     From noon on May 22 to noon today (May 23), the CFS conducted tests on
the radiological levels of 97 food samples imported from Japan, which were of
the "aquatic and related products, seaweeds and sea salt" category. No sample
was found to have exceeded the safety limit. Details can be found on the
CFS's thematic website titled "Control Measures on Foods Imported from Japan"
(www.cfs.gov.hk/english/programme/programme_rafs/programme_rafs_fc_01_30_Nucl
ear_Event_and_Food_Safety.html).

     In parallel, the Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation Department
(AFCD) has also tested 50 samples of local catch for radiological levels. All
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the samples passed the tests. Details can be found on the AFCD's website
(www.afcd.gov.hk/english/fisheries/Radiological_testing/Radiological_Test.htm
l).
 
     The Hong Kong Observatory (HKO) has also enhanced the environmental
monitoring of the local waters. No anomaly has been detected so far. For
details, please refer to the HKO's website
(www.hko.gov.hk/en/radiation/monitoring/seawater.html).
 
     From August 24 to noon today, the CFS and the AFCD have conducted tests
on the radiological levels of 53 398 samples of food imported from Japan
(including 34 512 samples of aquatic and related products, seaweeds and sea
salt) and 13 536 samples of local catch respectively. All the samples passed
the tests.
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